

## TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

PX 0 X XBOX X 49XXX \*CHATTANOOGAX TENNESSEEXX37465X

MINUTES SECOND QUARTER BOARD MEETING June 18, 1994

The meeting was held at the Franklin Forest cabin near Sewanee. An afternoon potluck picnic was held under the trees in the cabin yard preceding the meeting.

Present: Rob Weber Bob Barnett Evelyn Tretter BerthadChrietzberg Debbie Gilbert Bessie Daniel Jeannie Myers

Absent: James T. Jones Paul Miller David and Collette Dill Bob Brown Judy Van Cleave

Also Present: Susan Weber Arleen Barnett John Myers Alan Stokes Clint Strohmeier

Franklin Forest ranger Clint Strohmeier spoke about the need for trail maps for the forest.

A motion was passed to donate up to \$200, depending on the number to be printed, for trail maps for Franklin Forest, the money left over from funds given to the Clarksville Chapter for interpretive trail brochure for the Stewart Forest trail to be used for this donation.

A motion was passed to have the new membership directory sold by the chapters at their meetings, the chapters to keep these funds.

Bob Barnette asked that TTA become a corporate sponsor of Friends of South Cumberland Recreation Area.

A motion was passed to have TTA become a corporate sponsor of Friends of South Cumberland Recreation Area, one-time dues being \$100.

Barnette asked that chapter chairmen ask members to write state senator Bob Rochelle thanking him for sponsoring and supporting bond authorization for the purchase and development of additional acreage at Long Hunter State Park.

A motion was passed to authorize the spending of \$1300 to have the 25th Anniversary patches produced. Alan Stokes is in charge of getting this done.

A motion was passed to authorize the purchase of 200 25th Anniversary T-shirts, 100 large, 100 extra large, to be multicolor, to sell for no more than \$(2, chapters to keep profits on those they sell.

Objective: To promote, construct, and maintain a state-wide system of hiking trails, and to work for the conservation of natural resources inherent to this objective.

The president, Rob Weber, asked that chapter chairmen submit nominees for the TTA Award and the Bill Stutz Award at the board meeting in September, each nomination to be accompanied by short description of the qualifications of the nominee.

Bob Barnetto reported on Short Springs State Natural Area. He said the only permanent trail will probably be on the rim, with minimal clearing.

The Upper Cumberland Chapter was designated hosts for the 1995 annual meeting.

Bessie Daniel will investigate the feasibility of having 25th Anniversary lapel pins produced.

A motion was passed for TTA to donate \$200 toward a planned symposium in Nashville in September on greenways. The Nashville chairman will propose additional \$100 donation by that chapter.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary